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wing!!! Remember you have to have a ticket to win. 
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Hi Everyone,  
  
As I write this note for the newsletter we are just returning from the Red Lob-
ster after the closing ceremonies at the Florida Rally here in Orlando Florida. 
The rally was fun and the weather has been great. No I didn't win the new 
Goldwing they gave away but Merrilee did win one of the Couple of the Year 
baskets that had $250 cash in it. Many of the Florida chapters put together 
baskets of Goodies and sell tickets for a drawing to help their couples out as 
they travel around visiting like many do. Always have a theme for the rally 
and this year was "Wingin out of this World" of course with the space coast 
type theme there were plenty of space aliens running around. almost 800 people showed up for 
this years rally and next year it will be the same place form March 19th through the 21st and they 
have a Irish Theme of "Shenanigans at the Florida Rally" so get your Leprechaun on for 2020 in 
Altamonte Springs in the Orlando area. This year they offered a guided ride out the countryside 
and believe it or not Florida does have some hills out and around. The ride was the first thing we 
did Friday morning 8:30 am take off, the weather was in the low 60's but warmed up quickly in 
the 70's in very short time. We played some of the games they had set up and had a great dinner 
in the banquet room, very nice followed by a Talent show and costume contest, some pretty inter-
esting costumes with Star Wars characters and others. Friday we took in a couple seminars and 
visited lots of old friends in the hospitality room where bingo was one of the afternoons activity. 
Another full day of activities followed up by "Out of this World Entertainment" and a lighted bike 

show in front of the motel. Several vendors selling their stuff inside and 
outside all of whom donated lots of really nice door prizes that were give 
away all evening long as the entertainment continued. They had a lady full 
of energy who put on quite a show where she sang and interacted a lot 
with the audience, lot of fun! Saturday Merrilee and I sat in on a Co-Rider 
seminar so she should be able to up grade her levels status upgraded to a 
Lever III after we both took a Medic First Aid class the weekend before we 
left for Florida. With a Trike Rider Course I have scheduled in April 20th I 
should be able to make my Level IV master Tour rider status to 
"Current" at my level. Hope many of you take a look at the Levels program 
and get involved. it all starts with simply making an effort to ride safely, 

Stanley will be tracking everyone's progress and will provide more information as we move for-
ward in this important program offered by GWRRA. 
The warm weather sure came in handy on our trip south, even thought we waited till later in the 
early afternoon it was still chilly. Merrilee was snug as a bug with the heated pants and jacket and 
gloves, heated seat came in handy also. Sure makes the riding on a cool day much more comfort-
able. Picture was a Merrilee's house in town just before leaving last Tuesday afternoon. Look for-
ward seeing you all when we get back, look forward to Kyles ride coming up soon.  

From Your Senior Chapter B Directors 
Tom & Merrilee Peck 

Tom 
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Well another month has gone by and for now it seems the rain has finally relented and 
the temps are on the rise. Hopefully everyone has their bikes ready because April is the 
month that we really get the riding season started. There are several events going on 

this month starting with out first official chapter ride and one I have been looking for-
ward to. Kyle Beeler is leading a ride April 6th to check out the new end of the Foothills 
parkway, then on April 10th-14th is the Gatlinburg Mansion cabin that Emily set up fol-
lowed by the ARC/TRC Riders training course in Marysville that some were fortunate 
enough to get signed up for. We also have tech day on April 27th that Chris was gra-

cious enough to set up at his shop (car works of Knoxville) and the Ladies day out at 
Paint with a Twist, so April is going to be a busy Month, not to mention that there will 
be a dinner ride in there somewhere. This year has an aggressive ride schedule set up 
that should make it easy for everyone to find several rides to get in on this year. Make 
sure to visit the Chapter Web site and check out the ride schedule for current updates to 

the rides as they become available, so get those bikes cleaned up and checked out and 
let’s get ready to ride. I look forward to seeing everyone at our April meeting. 

Stanley & Patty Rinehart 

Assistant Chapter TN-B Directors 
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    Well here we go, April is here and Spring 
has sprung. With Springtime comes the 
warmer temperatures and an increase in 
gator sightings! No, not the Florida type 
but the road gators. You know, the long 
strips of tread shed off of overheated truck 
tires. You see them all year long, however 
when the temperature rises, underinflation 
and other factors cause these huge tires to 
either explode or lose their tread and spoil 
our ride much more frequently. 
 
    Some of us, myself included, have been 
struck by chunks of flying rubber while 
passing a fifty three foot long semi that 
blew a tire. Some tips for a safer motorcy-
cle ride are to stay clear of most larger 
trucks by not following them and passing 
them as quickly as traffic conditions allow. 
 
    If you don't wear earplugs while riding 
and you hear a loud thumping while pass-
ing a large semi, escape quickly as one of 
his tires is about to shed its tread. Another 
tell-tale sign that something bad is about 
to happen is the smell of burning rubber or 
smoke coming from either the truck or its 
trailers' tires. 
 

    These gators are quite heavy and often 
have steel wire belts protruding from the 
edges which are very sharp. They can and 
will damage your bike and easily slice 
through skin, so wearing good protective 
gear instead of just a t-shirt is a must. 
 
 
  Until next time, ride safer 
 
                                                                          
                                                                          
                   Jerry 
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For Sale 

 

2012 White GL1800 , like new condition, loaded with extras including 
Bluetooth, Fog Lights, Air Wings, Custom Seat, Passenger arm rest, Com-
fort package, Trailer Hitch, and lots of extra chrome and lights. Tires are 
like new, just 300 miles on the rear tire. Extra rear tire and rim, 12,000  
OBO, can text picture, call John Hooper (865) 3878985 or text  



 

 

Explanation of the GWRRA Rider Education Levels Program... 

The GWRRA Rider Education Program (REP) is intended to make the motorcycle envi-
ronment safer by reducing injuries and fatalities and increasing motorcyclist skills 
and awareness. The REP does not propose to have all the answers. However, our 
close-working relationship with the Motorcycle Safety Foundation (MSF), as well as 
additional GWRRA programs and studies, has provided a wealth of information for 
use in establishing a comprehensive Rider Education Program. Through Commitment, 
Education and Application, we can reduce our accident rate significantly. Listed below 
are several benefits of a fully implemented GWRRA Rider Education Program at the 
Chapter level: 

• Increased rider knowledge 

• Increased rider safety skills 

• Prevention of accidents 

• Reduced injuries 

• Reduced fatalities 

• Improved general public image of motorcyclists 

• Enhanced enjoyment of motorcycle riding 
The motorcycle community is already realizing many positive benefits from the 
GWRRA Rider Education Program. Through the efforts of the Rider Education Offic-
ers and participation of the membership and others, we will reach our goal of es-
tablishing the safest motorcycle environment possible. 

One of the safety programs that GWRRA and our District is asking everyone to look at is the Riders 
Education Program and to be specific the level’s Program. There are four levels to the program and 
each level is geared to make you a better rider and co-rider. Level 1 is as simple as saying that you are 
committing to riding safe then filling out the paper work and submitting it to our District Educator. I 
have just filled mine out and submitted it and look forward to working my way up through the other 
levels. I will have a members list at the meeting that will show where your current status is at and will 
have some forms for those wanting to get started. You can also go on the national web site and see 
your own status info that GWRRA has on you. To see it go to GWRRA (http://gwrra.org/) and click 
on the officer’s tab and click on Rider Education. From here you can click on the levels program tab 
on the left side to read all about it or also on the left side click on My RE. Information then log in, 
your login name will be your membership number and your password will be the numbers of you ad-
dress plus the expiration date on your membership card so for example if you address was 230 and 
you expiration date was 5/19 then your password would be 2300519. Once in you can see your GWR-
RA information, it’s that simple. Hopefully everyone will join me and let’s have some fun getting 
through other levels to make our favorite pass time a safe one. 
 
 
Stanley 

http://gwrra.org/
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Each year our couples of the year have some expenses as they travel around representing our Chapter and 
our Association. Several years ago some came up with a great idea to help out our District couples with 
some of the expenses they have. Suggestions were for each Chapter to put together a basket of Goodies 
that would be put on display and raffle tickets would be sold during our annual Spring Fling convention. 
We will be asking our membership to once again put their thinking caps on and come up with some sort of 
idea for Chapter B’s Basket. Something to do with the Convention Theme “Lets Go Hawaiian” we can dis-
cuss what items we need and see if our members would like to contribute to the basket or just make a dona-
tion so our committee can go out and buy a few things for the basket. Below are a few baskets from other 
conventions so you can see some examples.  

Photo taken of Chapter B during 
Spring Fling 2002. Chapter B 
won 1st place in the talent show 

Clay Tumlin 

Kathy Peck 

Wayne Smith 
Brad Kennon 

Carla Smith 

Gary Davis 

Dianah Davis 

Tom Peck 

Jackie Kennon 

Spring Fling 2002 Chp B 1st place talent show 
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Technical Coordinator: Chris Harden 

 
Your spark plugs can give you a lot of information 
as to how well your engine is running, and predict 
problems that are occurring long before you identi-
fy any other symptoms. Make it a habit of looking 
closely at your spark plugs every time you remove 
or change them. Here's what you can be looking 
for: 
Normal 

 
Brown to grayish-tan color and slight electrode 
wear. Correct heat range for engine and operating 
conditions. 
Worn 

 
Symptoms: Rounded electrodes with small amount 
of deposits on the firing end. Normal color. Causes 
hard starting in damp or cold weather and poor fuel 
economy. Plugs have been left in the engine too 
long. Replace with new plugs of the same heat 
range. 
Carbon Deposits 

 
Symptoms: Dry, sooty deposits indicating a rich 
mixture or weak ignition. Causes misfiring, hard 
starting and hesitation. Make sure the plug has the 
correct heat range. Check for a clogged air filter or 
problem in the fuel system. Also check for ignition 
system problems. 
Ash Deposits 

 
Symptoms: Light brown deposits encrusted on the 
side or center electrodes or both. Derived 
from oil and/or fuel additives. Excessive 
amounts may mask the spark, causing misfir-
ing and hesitation during acceleration. If ex-
cessive deposits accumulate over a short time 
or low mileage, install new valve guide seals 

Oil Deposits 

 
Symptoms: Oily coating caused by poor oil 
control. Oil is leaking past worn valve guides 
or piston rings into the combustion chamber. 
Causes hard starting, misfiring and hesitation. 
Blue smoke will be seen coming from ex-
haust. Correct the mechanical problem caus-
ing the condition and install new plugs. 
 
Gap Bridging 

 
Symptoms: Combustion deposits lodge be-
tween the electrodes. Heavy deposits accumu-
late and bridge the electrode gap. The plug 
ceases to fire, resulting in a dead cylinder. 
Remove the deposits from between the elec-
trodes. 
 
 
Too Hot 

 
Symptoms: Blistered, white insulator, eroded 
electrode and absence of deposits. Results in 
shortened plug life. Check for the correct plug 
heat range, over-advanced ignition timing, 
lean fuel mixture, intake manifold vacuum 
leaks, sticking valves and insufficient engine 
cooling. 
 
 
High Speed Glazing 

 
Symptoms: Insulators may be cracked or 
chipped. Improper gap setting techniques can 
also result in a fractured insulator tip. Can 
lead to piston damage. Make sure the fuel 
octane is high enough. Use care when setting 

 
Mechanical Damage 

 
Symptoms: May be caused by a foreign object 
in the combustion chamber or the piston strik-
ing an plug that is too long. Causes a dead 
cylinder and could result in piston damage. 
Repair the damage and correct the cause. 
 
Coolant Leak/Head Gasket 

 
Symptoms: Coolant is entering the cylinder, 
either through a leaking/failed head gasket, or 
a cracked block. The coolant "steam cleans" 
the plug, so the plug appears clean and shiny. 
 
Mixture 
Incorrect carburetor mixture can also be seen 
on spark plugs:  
 
 

 
Incorrect Mixture Results 

Courtsy of Goldwingdoc.com 
Just like other items used on motorcycles 

Spark Plugs have evolved one of the best 

sparkplugs on the market for a Honda Gold-

wing  in a NGK Iridium IX Spark Plugs 

DPR7EIX-9 # 7803. This plug burns more 

efferent and cleaner than a standard spark 

plug  it also increases performance and im-

prove fuel economy  

https://goldwingdocs.com/forum/download/file.php?id=51214&mode=view&mode=view
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From: "Painting with a Twist Knoxville, TN - Powell" <studio310@paintingwithatwist.com> 
Date: February 13, 2019 at 10:41:35 AM EST 
To: <mawmawx3tce@gmail.com> 
Subject: Party Management Link - Painting with a Twist 

Your private party at Painting with a Twist has been added to our booking system. 
 
The link below can be used to manage and coordinate your party until the day of the event.  

Use this link to help select artwork, send invitations, and check who has signed up for your 
event. 
 
https://www.paintingwithatwist.com/manageevent/code/DC8EC0D8320 
 
Please call or email us if you have any questions or comments. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Painting with a Twist - Knoxville, TN - Powell 
(865) 947-7360 
https://www.paintingwithatwist.com/knoxville-powell/ 
https://www.facebook.com/PaintingwithaTwistPowell/ 

LADIES:  We need 15 or more ladies to sign up on their website in order to have the room 
exclusively for Chapter B.  Emily has made a deposit to reserve our time. It is your respon-
sibility to access the website “paintingwithatwist.com”  - click on “party” - then look for 
Chapter B to sign up to paint at this event from 11 am to 1 pm on April 27th.  This must be 
done prior to April 20th. 

This should be FUN.  Thanks.  Merrilee 

Some of the Ladies from Chapter B have 
come up with an activity of their own while 
the guy’s have their Tech Day April 27th. 
Check out the info below and you can sign up 
for this event. You can check with Emily if 
you have any further questions. Looks like a 
fun time for everyone. 
 

https://www.paintingwithatwist.com/studio/
knoxville-powell/calendar/ 
 

Emily Lewis 
865-938-8223 (H) 
865-803-5668 (C) 

Paint and Sip Studio #310 
Knoxville, TN Powell 
2415 Callahan Dr  
Knoxville, TN 37912 
(865) 947-7360 

mailto:studio310@paintingwithatwist.com
mailto:mawmawx3tce@gmail.com
https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https://www.paintingwithatwist.com/manageevent/code/DC8EC0D8320&data=02%7c01%7c%7ce6a8d8b22c664cb9f72008d6929f2276%7c84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7c1%7c0%7c636857609501139663&sdata=jDqUx6wP2yXUc5uVEyEXm4
https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https://www.paintingwithatwist.com/knoxville-powell/&data=02%7c01%7c%7ce6a8d8b22c664cb9f72008d6929f2276%7c84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7c1%7c0%7c636857609501159631&sdata=0qb7HQIEC70VsDd%2Bxn53K7QEuG//%2B
https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https://www.facebook.com/PaintingwithaTwistPowell/&data=02%7c01%7c%7ce6a8d8b22c664cb9f72008d6929f2276%7c84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7c1%7c0%7c636857609501179647&sdata=V842mCcFBNdN2yifLd9e8rAFazlpVbCVddG
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LifeStyle Entertain-

Our next Dinner ride will be April 4th. We can discuss 
the location at our  Chapter meeting April 2nd.  

April Birthdays  
Cindy Cox  4/9 
Mike Hemphill 4/1 
Ruth McIntyre 4/18 
Carolyn Owens 4/13 
Debbie Rhoads 4/2 
Barbara Sowder 4/18 
Lennie Martin 4/12 

James and Deniese Richard 4/18 
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ARC/TRC Rider Training Class 

ARC Roster 
Shane McAmis Chapter O 
Tim McAmis Chapter O 
Ricky Crews Chapter O 
Larry Hensley Chapter O 
Steve Atlerton Chapter O 
Rusty Kean Chapter O 
Todd Freeman Chapter A2 
Bobby Cash Chapter T 
Johnny Hooper Chapter T 
Brian Richards Chapter M 
Russ Wools Chapter M 
Bruce Babcock Chapter F 

TRC Class 
David Gregory Chapter A2 
Bob Mack Chapter A2 
Frank Blazer Chapter M 
Mel McIneerney Cahpter M 
Clarisse Chapter V 
Millie Batts Chapter V 
Gayle Babcock Chapter F 
Roger Jennings Chapter B 
Roy Jennings Chapater B 
Tom Peck Chapter B 
Bill Sowder Chapter B 
Roger Crowe Chapter  

Both TRC and ARC classes are full at this time. 

Those scheduled listed below for the Advanced Rid-
ers Course and the Trike Riders Course April 20th in 

Marysville at the Blount County 911 Center 

Directions to Blount County 911 Center/BCSO Training Center 
For Medic First Aid Class March 2nd and ARC/TRC April 20 2019 

1431 William Blount Drive, Maryville 
Coming from Knoxville 
Highway 129 pass the airport, stay straight and go 3 traffic lights to Foothills Mall 
Drive, turn right go 2 lights turn right (McDonalds on right). Go 3 traffic lights turn left 
on to William Blount Drive. Follow road through one light (Big Springs Road) just past 
the light is Rubber Maid Newell plant entrance. Turn Right into plant entrance. Follow 
the road bearing left around the plant. Watch for the speed bumps, cross RR tracks bear 
left and follow the road around to the 911 center. There is a metal gate it may be closed if 
so just push button and the operator will open the gate. Park in the parking lot and 
come around to the back area ( where the flag pole is located) 
 

Coming from Lenoir City turn right at William Blount Drive. Follow above directions. 
 

Coming from highway 411 from Madisonville turn left at light (William Blount Drive) 
Shell station on corner. Follow William Blount Drive past middle school and high school 
cross the over pass turn left into Rubber Maid Newell entrance. There is a Dollar Gen-
eral Store on the right. Turn into plant entrance and stay left. Follow above directions to 
911 center. 
 

If all else fails call my cell 865-661-9121. 
Gary 
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Date Destination Contact  

April 6th Foothills Parkway, New section Kyle  

April 10th-14th Gatlinburg Mansion Cabin  Wednesday thru Sunday Emily  

April 20th ARC/TRC in Maryville  Gary Hamilton  

April 27th Tech Day at Car Works of Knoxville, Ladies Day out Chris  

May 2nd, 3rd 4th Spring Fling Pigeon Forge Ramada Inn Everyone  

May 11th Amis Mill Rogersville   

May 18th Steak Out / Grandfathers Mountain Kyle  

May 25th Bald River Falls, Tellico Plains Museums Tom  

June 1st Chapter B Picnic / Poker Run , Norris Dam Shelter  Stanley  

June 7th Smoky’s Ballgame Friday night Fireworks Jerry C  

June 8th Open Jerry C  

June 15th West Virginia  long weekend  Richard  

June 22nd Franklin/Highlands, waterfalls Robert  

June 29th Picket State Park/Stearns Stanley  

July 6th July 4th is Thursday ??? Possible long weekend Friday off ?  

July 13th Farmers Daughter, Davis & Robert Burnett David & Robert  

July 20th Pinnacle Overlook/Pine Mountain Lodge Joann  

July 27th Copper Hill / Rugby Chris  

August 3rd Barber Museum, Birmingham Alabama   

August 10th Muddy Pond near Clark Range Tom  

August 17th Open   

August 24th Maggie Valley, Wheels Through Time, Mt. Pisgah  (Fat Buddies) ? Richard  

August 27th-31st Wing Ding 41 Nashville Gaylord Opryland   

September 7th Dam Ride Chris  

September 14th Tri City, Snake Ride US421, Johnson City Southern Dozen  Jerry C  

September 21st Bush Bean Factory   

September 28th Ride For Kids,   Deals gap Wally  

October 5th Allardt Pumpkin Festival Tom  

October 12th Cumberland Falls Lodge Dinner, Full Moon is 10/13 @5:08 pm Peanut  

October 19th Brushy Mountain Prison visit (Fall Colors) Tom  

October 26th Green Tomato (Fall Colors)   

Chapter TN-B Ride/Event Schedule 2019 



Chapter M meets the 2nd Tuesday each month.  
Eat at 6:00  pm meeting at 7:00 pm..                 
Chapter M meets at 550 Fort Loudon Medical 
Center Dr in Lenoir City.  CD Brian & Loretta 
Richards 865-249-6173 

Chapter A2 meets the 3rd Monday each month 
at Shoney's 1021 Lamar Alexander Pkwy 
Maryville, Eat at 6pm Meeting at 7pm. Chapter 
Directors Bob Mack Jr. and Margie Pagano 865-
376-5090. 

Chapter F meets the  3rd Thursday Golden Cor-
ral, 2905 West Andrew Johnson Highway,  
Morristown, TN 37814. Eat 6:30 pm/Meet 7:30 
pm CD Bruce & Gayle Babcock 865-344-7194  

Chapter T meets the 4th Saturday Each month  
at the Golden Corral 6621 Clinton Hwy 37921 
Eat at 9:00 am/Meet at 10:00 am  CD:  
Bobby Cash 865-705-7657 

 

New Chapter Golf Shirts see Pat 
Place your Order with Pat Talley 

 
 

 
Give me a call, email me or see you at the next meeting 

INVENTORY CONSISTS OF THE FOLLOWING:   
Tennessee visitation pins (Shape of State)........$4.00 ea. 

  TN-B Hanger Bars …........................................   2.00 
    Red/ White 4” GWRRA Patch …..…….……  6.00 
  Black/Gold 4" GWRRA Patch.........................   6.00 
  Black/Gold l0" GWRRA Patch.......................  14.00 
  Red/White  l0" GWRRA Patch.......................  14.00 
  Blue & Red District Patch ……………………   5.00 
  TN District Pin   ……………………………….. 4.00 
Chapter B 25 Year Patch..........Free to Chapter B members 
 

We can order so many more goodies - such as - a GWRRA Mouse Pad 
for your computer, GWRRA Ball Caps in various colors, Coasters, 
Earrings, Logo Vest Clip Chains, License Plates, Bolo Ties, Happy 
Face Antenna Ball - and so much more (just too much to list here). 

 
LET'S GO SHOPPING!  
See the “Quarter Master” 

    Pat Talley 

              423-562-1962 or talleylakeside@gmail.com 

Chapter B meets the 1st Tuesday each month at 
Shoney’s Clinton Exit 122 off I-75 North  
Eat at 6:00 pm meeting  at 7:00 pm.  
Call Tom & Merrilee Peck  
423-907-9712 / 423-494-9818 

Chapter C meets the 3rd Tuesday each month at  
MaMa's House Buffet 2608 N John B Dennis 
Hwy. Kingsport, Eat at 6:00pm and start the Gath-
ering at 7:00pm. TN  Call Richard & Connie 
Pendleton, 423-245-8484 

Chapter C2 meets the 3rd Thursday at Shoney's, 
4148 US 127, S Crossville, Eat at 6:30 pm        
Meeting at 7:00 pm Chapter Director is Randy 
Ryan. 985-201-3791 

Lets go Visit! 
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http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
http://g.co/maps/jrgnv

